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DITTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY CENTRE COMMITTEE HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER AT DITTON COMMUNITY CENTRE ON MONDAY 19th JULY  2021.

PRESENT:	CLLRS Mrs.J DEARDEN (Chairman), Mrs K DENNISON, M PORTER, 
J LOVER (Ex-Officio), Mrs A THROSSELL
MRS SALLY CRAIG (Business Administrator)

		
 88.    	OPENING OF MEETING

The meeting opened at 7.00pm. 


 89.	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were RECEIVED from Cllrs N Newman and Mrs G Godden.  The previously notified reasons for absence were recorded in the Absence Book Ref 471 and ACCEPTED and APPROVED.


 90.    	DECLARATION OF MEMBERS’ INTERESTS

There were no declarations of Members’ interests.


[bookmark: _GoBack] 91.	ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIR

Cllr Porter was nominated by Cllr Mrs Throssell and seconded by Cllr Lover. There being no further nominations Cllr Porter was duly elected Vice Chair of the Community Centre Committee for 2021/22.  


 92.	FINANCE
Financial Analysis – Month 2

READ and NOTED.  


 93.	BARS

(a) Kilnbarn Takings 

READ and NOTED.  Cllr Mrs J Dearden expressed her thanks to everyone involved in re-opening of the bar and the continued success during the last few months.

(b) Stocktake

READ and it was NOTED that there has been a small surplus for the last two stocktakes and the stock taker had raised no concerns.  It was NOTED that following the initial lockdown in 2020 a considerable amount of stock had to be disposed of and that the breweries ran a ‘Return your Beer’ scheme, which gave a full credit for all unbroached kegs and excise duty was claimed on all broached kegs.

(c) Televisions

Members discussed a proposal to replace the two televisions in the Kilnbarn with ones with larger screens and it was NOTED that there were sufficient funds in the budget.  

RESOLVED	to replace the televisions with 70/75 inch screens at a cost of
 approximately £1,000 each.

(d) Juke Box

A proposal to install a Juke Box by the company that supplies the gaming machine was considered.  The unit would be linked into the existing sound system and use the bar internet router to allow updates of music etc. It would be installed free with a 60/40 share of the takings split between the council and the company.  Councillor Porter REPORTED that there had previously been a Jukebox in the Kilnbarn but had been removed due to low usage.  

RESOLVED	to go ahead with the Jukebox installation and monitor the usage
and any benefits it may have.


 94.    	COMMUNITY CENTRE

(a) Annual review of Hire Fee’s 

Suggested increases to hire fees, previously circulated, were discussed.  It was also NOTED that the office is often asked to quote for hire charges for events that do not fit into the usual parameters.  

RESOLVED 	the proposals to increase certain rates be agreed and they will take effect from 1st September 2021 including that new block hirers would be charged the standard hire rate.

RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND	the Community Centre Committee Terms of Reference item 6 to read “The fixing of a hiring fee for any class of booking not listed in the current scale of charges be delegated to the Clerk in consultation with the Committee Chair”.

(b) Music Festival 2022

Cllr Mrs J Dearden reported that the music festival is planned for Saturday 4th June 2022, which is the Queens Jubilee weekend.  Following the success of the 2019 event there will be more acts performing and more refreshments stalls.

(c) Queens Jubilee 2022

Cllr Mrs J Dearden reported that the late May bank holiday has been changed to incorporate an extra day for the Queens Platinum Jubilee.  The bank holiday is now Thursday 2nd and Friday 3rd June.   Cllr Mrs J Dearden suggested that the Parish Council do something for the children of the village to commemorate the event.  It was AGREED that ideas would be discussed on how to commemorate the day.





 95.	CLEANING AND CARETAKING

(a) Current Situation 

NOTED  nothing to report at this time.


 96.	CLOSURE

The meeting closed at 7.45pm.		




 								Chairman
										    9th August 2021











































		



